HERBERT HOOVER

381
New Oct

381 Fourth Avenue New York 16, New York October 31, 1947

Mr. Wilford C. Simons 72 Massachusetts St. Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Simons:

Last year I appreciated receiving the gift of \$10.00 which you generously sent me for the Boys' Clubs of America.

I am particularly interested in the work of Boys' Clubs because they are providing training and guidance to boys living in low income areas where such work is of special significance today in the making of good citizens.

The Boys' Club movement has grown steadily over the last few years. Today there are 300 Boys' Clubs with over a quarter million members. This growth is due to your support and that of many other thoughtful friends.

We are grateful to you for your past help. As Chairman of the Board it is my hope you will continue your support this year. Your gift is tax deductible.

Faithfully,